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Unit 3 has experienced a failure of the cladding surrounding a small number of fuel pins. These small cracks in the metal rods surrounding the fuel allow radioactive gasses and microscopic particles to escape into the primary reactor coolant. Oconee has been monitoring this development and creating contingency plans to ensure protection of the workforce during the upcoming outage.

Procedures and processes are being put into place to direct any gas emissions to filter banks designed to capture and contain the radioactive portion. Engineering controls and increased Radiation Protection surveillance during maintenance activities will ensure that any hazard is properly addressed and mitigated.

Work involving breaches of primary systems may require additional measures to prevent the spread of discrete radioactive particles such as enclosures or glove bags.

How does this affect the way I work?

· RP may restrict access to areas of the plant when low levels of noble gas and Iodine exist to prevent whole body monitor alarms.

· The process of releasing individuals from the RCA could take several hours requiring a BBA and shower upon RP direction.

· Additional RP personnel will be available to assist individuals who alarm the whole body monitors in the change room or SPA.

Due to these potential radiological issues, we need everyone to do the following:

· Always check with RP prior to starting work.

· Be specific about the location and scope of work.

· If there are work area restrictions due to elevated airborne levels, the OCC will prioritize work.

· Comply with any request by RP to evacuate or stop work.

· Immediately report ED alarms, or dose on your ED that is higher than expected, to RP.

· Wear cotton clothing to minimize whole body monitor alarms due to noble gas.

· It is recommended that workers bring an extra change of clothes.

· If you have any questions, contact project RP. 
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